
NOTICE  
Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday February 4, 2020 AT 5:30 P.M.  
AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING. 

 AGENDA:  

• Sign Orders  

• Approve minutes from January 21, 2020 

• Other business 

         

                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

                                                                                                                                               SELECTBOARD: 

                                                                                                                                                       Richard Pion- Chm.  

Alden Warner  

Dwight Richardson  

 
 MINUTES  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

TOWN OF LOWELL  

 Meeting held on February 4, 2020 at 5:30 p.m.  

  

Board members present:    

Richard Pion-Chair, Alden Warner, Dwight Richardson 

Christy Pion-Town Clerk/Ass’t Treasurer  

Priscilla Matten-Treasurer/Ass’t. Clerk 

Calvin Allen-Road Commissioner   

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.  

Guest: 

➢ Charles Boulmetis-Zoning Member 

➢ David Masi 

➢ Mark Higley 

➢ Gerry Nick 

Sign Orders: 

 

❖ Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer  

 

Approve minutes for January 21, 2020: 

 

❖ Minutes from January 21, 2020 meeting were approved and signed by the Board unanimously. 

 

 

Other Business: 

 

❖ Truck weight Permits were approved and signed by the Board Chair for the following: Bourne’s Inc. & 

Bourne’s Propane, dba Bourne’s Energy. 

❖ Charles Boulmetis presented a Town Plan update proposal for the Board to review. The board approved the 

proposal.  Charles will be submitting this to NVDA to finalize the Town Plan update. 

❖ Charles introduced David Masi and explained that David is interested in becoming a member of the Zoning 

Board. David presented his reasons for the interest by explaining his eagerness to learn about Lowell’s 

zoning rules and regulations and felt that it would be a great start toward becoming an integral part of the 

community. The Board decided unanimously that he would be a good asset to the town and appointed him 

as a zoning board member effective immediately. 



❖ Gerry Nick joined the meeting, along with Mark Higley, to discuss the Second Amendment Constitutional 

Sanctuary. Gerry presented the idea of updating the town residents regarding this issue at town meeting.  

After discussion, the Board decided to pursue this subject further at another meeting. 

 

Board Warrants:  

 

        

➢ General Order #6             $          3,166.37 

➢ General Order # 7            $        11,275.75 

➢ General Order # 8            $             221.24 

➢ Payroll Order # 3             $           6,538.97 

➢ Fire Dept. Order # 3        $              492.50 

                                                                                                                                         

                                                                               

 

 

 

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling -                         $           21,694.83 
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m. 

   

 

Next meeting date: February 18, 2020 at the Lowell Town Office Building 

  

  

_____________________________________         ______________________________________  

   


